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Wa:k Senior Services 

 

The Wa:k Senior Services (WSS) is happy to assist our clients medical appointments and congregate. 

**Guidelines for Doctor’s appointments within the Tucson Area and San Xavier Health Clinic 

 -  Notify WSS three (3) days prior to appointment date/s  

 - Due to appointment locations and traffic, ALL doctor appointments in the Tucson area will 

  have a ONE HOUR scheduled pick up time.   

 - If you have a specific time to arrive at your appointment, our Transporter will advise you of 

 your pick-up time.   

 -If you cancel and/or reschedule your appointment PLEASE notify the Transporter as soon as 

  possible. 

 -WSS follows all HIPPA protocols and suggests having a copy of future appointments on file 

  to avoid miscommunication 

 - WSS Transportation Office phone # 520-573-4065/4067 / Cell Phone # 520-349-3551  

 

Wa:k Senior Services will notify elders when Elders Day registration begins 

 -Volunteers are still needed. If anyone wishes to help, please call 520-383-6075. 
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Natural Resources 

Greetings Wa:k Community! 
 
We are happy to announce we’ve hired 3 new staff members to join our Natural Resources 
Team. Marlon Parra, Michael Lopez, and Monica Valenzuela have been hired as our new 
Groundskeepers to assist with maintaining both riparian sites and areas within the District. 
We know you will work hard for our department and serve the community well. Congratula-
tions! 
 
Staff have also attended meetings and/or been involved with the following activities: Assist-
ed with the Roadside Cleanup in the Mission & Valencia Road area. Attended the Land As-
signment Committee Meeting, Asarco Working Group Meeting, America the Beautiful Grant 
Application Meeting, the Manager’s Meeting, Alianza Indigena Meeting, SAWRSA Update 
Meeting, Federal Highway Administration Biannual Meeting, EcoTruths for Indigenous 
Youth Planning Meeting, Climate Change Workshops, Burglar Alarm System Training, 
Equipment Safety Training, the Southwest Adaptation Forum, and the TON Environmental 
Health Academy. 
 
April 6

 
will be our final Climate Change Workshop, after which the District will compile the 

information into a report for future planning and funding proposals to support the communi-
ty. The Natural Resources Department has been planning and working with the Tucson 
Audubon Society and the Desert Museum to eradicate buffelgrass around the District. We 
are also planning community activities for the week of Earth Day (April 22) to participate in 
earth care. Keep an eye out for future opportunities to learn more and support stewardship 
of our environment. 
 
Monitors: The U.S Census Bureau is conducting confidential surveys within the community. 
SWCA completed excavation work at Blanco Wash & Silverbell Road. PSOMAS collected 
data along the Mission & Valencia Road areas, and the TOKA Biologist transplanted 24 bar-
rel cacti near Go:k Ka:wulk Wo:g.  
 
Hikdan & Riparian Sites: We hosted a tour of the Hikdan for the U of A’s SOAR (Student 
Outreach Accessibility & Resiliency) program. Our Groundskeepers continue to maintain 
and improve the Wa:k Hikdan and Site II. 
 
Mark your calendars:  On April 5, 2024 we will host a 1-day monitor training session for 
recertification or certifying new Monitors. Continue to look for future announcements in the 
newsletter, Facebook, or community bulletin boards.  
 
If you have any questions for us, please feel free to contact David Tenario: (520) 573-4056, 
Geena Johnson: (520) 573-4055, Cie’na Schlaefli: (520) 573-4054, or Kim Encinas-
Paredes: (520) 573-4053 
 
Thank you & Happy Easter! 
 
David Tenario, Director  
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SXD Monthly Events Calendar 
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O’odham Ap’edag Ki:/ 
People Wellness House 

S- Ke:g Tas Wa:k Community, 

I hope everyone has been staying warm and in 

good health. The first few weeks, the children 

& I have been getting acquainted here at the 

Ap’edag Ki. I introduced the children to simple 

O’odham words and their meanings. We start-

ed with me & us, January & February, and what 

happens within these months, blue & red, and 

the numbers one & two. Children will continue 

to learn the months throughout the year. 

Children were introduced to the man in the 

maze as it pertains to our life’s journey and 

what I’itoi stands for in our O’odham culture. 

They enjoyed the nutritional hands-on activi-

ties, which included patting out their own Pop-

overs (Oamajda) while learning the ingredients 

in O’odham and preparing their own French 

bread pizzas, and learning to say Happy Valen-

tine’s Day in O’odham (S-he:gig i:bdag tas). 

It has been a great first month here. I have en-

joyed seeing & working with the children along 

with listening to their enjoyable school & home 

activities. Children will review O’odham words 

within the month and bring home some of their 

activities. We currently have 16 children, and 

we are looking to fill 4 slots and hopefully more 

in the future. Thank You, 

People Wellness House                                                                                                        

Case Manager - Margaret 

Unito 
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Dear San Xavier Community: S-ke:g Tas 

The past several months have been filled with 

business and significant progress. San Xavier Mis-

sion School hosted the first annual Open House to 

the Tohono O’odham community on January 31, 

2024. Principal Minh Solorzano and Fr. Ponchie 

welcomed a large group of families, children, 

community members, and administration from 

the Diocese of Tucson. The sound of laughter and 

humming of conversations was a joyful noise. The 

Wa:k Youth Council and Ivan Burrell opened the 

event with a powerful and moving prayer and 

song. It brought such peace and joy to those that 

were present. Families were able to inquire and 

register their children for the 2024-2025 school 

year. In addition, the guests were able to visit the 

various spaces such as the classrooms. Their re-

sponses were positive and encouraging. One par-

ent recalled how the classrooms used to look 

when her children attended the school. She com-

plimented on the new features and upgrades of 

the shades, the flooring, and the brightness of the 

space. The children showed excitement about be-

ing able to attend San Xavier Mission School. Spe-

cial thanks go to the school staff, parents and 

Councilman Martinez for their help in organizing  

this wonderful event.  

San Xavier Mission School 
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S-ke:g Tas Wa:k Community, 

I continue to be amazed at how quickly the school year flies 

by! Thinking about the fact that we have entered the month 

of March and there are only three months left of school is un-

believable. With March approaching, our thoughts drift away 

to spring and saying goodbye to winter. 

I want to thank you (parents/guardians) for your untiring sup-

port of your children. Everyone is working extremely hard to 

make this year as rewarding as possible. We know it takes all 

of us to work together to provide your children the best edu-

cational experience possible. 

FOR YOU HIGH SCHOOL SENIORS! Thinking about Col-

lege? Don’t know where to start? Come by and see us, or 

give us a call.  We are happy to assist or guide you in the 

right direction. There are many scholarships out there to help 

pay for school. There are many wonderful opportunities for 

parents/guardians of teen students graduating this year and 

for community members that are interested in returning to 

school. 

As we move through March and push toward the warmer and 

sunnier days of spring, I thank you for your continued sup-

port of your child's education. I am looking forward to serv-

ing you and everyone else as you continue your education. 

Carmen H. Martinez, Program Administrator 

SXD Books and Tuition Grant   

What is needed for a Book and  

Tuition assistance? 

 Completed application  

 Tribal Enrollment/ OR a Fami-

ly Tree if not San Xavier en-

rolled  

 Verification of school enroll-

ment  

 Grades from previous semes-

ter, if applicable.  

 Financial Needs Analysis (FNA) 

for Community Colleges & 

University students  

 Billing statement  

 Summary of educational goals  

 FAFSA/Award letter  

 General Welfare Law  

  W-9  

The Education and Health Com-

mittee will review all applications 

on the 2nd Tuesday of the month 

(time and dates are  subject to 

change).  



16 

 

 

Skeg Tas Wa:k Hemajkam C N-Hahajun Mia c Mehk 

This month is called S-cedagi Masad. It is time for us to look around at the plants, flowers, and 

the land to see how it is changing. Time to plant a new garden. Spring is in the air. 

Here at the Education Center the children will learn about the color green in O’odham and how 

things are changing from brown/yellowish to a nice green. We will also look at the mountains 

to see the difference from last month. It is the beginning of spring, and things will change to 

bring new life to things around us. I would also like the children to learn that we have food, 

medicine, and shelter in the desert for us to use. The children will be able to do one or more of 

those things. We will be learning and celebrating Easter, and we will have a party for them 

with eggs and baskets. There are lots of fun things to do this month. We plan to take the kids 

to visit the farm so they can see what kinds of food they plant and when they grow.  

A reminder to parents/guardians: Spring Break is March 11-15, with no After School Program 

and no Missed Bus. 

Good Friday is March 29.  Easter is early this year, and it’s on March 31. Don’t eat too many 

eggs or candy. 

This month is also the 39th Annual Wa:k Pow-Wow. I will let the children know about the 

Pow-wow. 

Did you know that only ten more weeks of school are left starting March 4-May 23? It’s hard 

to believe, but keep encouraging your children to go to school; soon it will be break time. Al-

so, thank you to all the Parents/Guardians for making sure your child/children get on the 

school bus every morning. Sometimes it’s very cold out there, but GOOD JOB, EVERYONE 

especially the  students. 

The Education Center is open 8am-5pm for any assistance that you may need. Call us and we 

will help you get the answers you need. Hours sometimes vary. Please call ahead before com-

ing over. Here is the number: 520-807-8620. 

Thank you very much. Take care, and have a joyful Easter with your family. 

Community Liaisons 

Gloria Rios & Anna Bulter 
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S-ke:g Taṣ  N-hajun,   

For February, the SX community members participated in a ribbon skirt class and completed their ribbon 

skirts.  For some participants, it was their first time using a sewing machine. I assisted them with putting 

the thread in the bobbin or the needle.  The participants meditated while they were sewing.  On February 

18, the Ribbon Skirt Class showed off their skirts in a fashion show at the Plaza.  Thank you, Rowena and 

the SX participants, for registering for the class.    

Upcoming event- March 23, 2024 from 9:00am-12noon, Sea Shell Presentation by:  Jiivik Siik, Akimel 

O’odham.    

The after-school program K-2 has been learning about desert animals and about their hibernation during 

the winter.  These lead to the burrows of animals such as tarantulas, centipedes, snakes, rabbits, and other 

small mammals.  When the temperature gets warm from the sun, their bodies get hot, and the animals 

crawl out of their hibernation.   

I told the story of a woman who loved to play toka; one day, her daughter tried to follow her and could not 

find her.  Her mother would get done competing, hold on to her usaga, and run to another village.  The girl 

couldn’t catch up with her.  She tried to follow her tracks but would narrowly miss her when she arrived at 

a village.  The little girl wandered around. She was hungry and tired from walking around searching for her 

mother.  She saw a tarantula hole and began to sing, and as she continued to sing, the hole gradually 

opened, and she began to go down into the earth.  The earth had swallowed the girl and closed back into a 

tarantula hole.  Her mother returned to her village and asked her grandmother where her daughter 

was.  Her grandmother told her she left searching for you.  

Her mother backtracked her travels, running from one village to another and searching for her daughter, 

but she could not find her.  She sat along a side of a hill and saw a piece of fabric by the home of a tarantu-

la.  Her daughter mysteriously vanished, and she did not know how or what became of her daugh-

ter.  Sometime later, a saguaro cactus came up and grew like a human with arms and standing until it grew 

tall.  The children spotted the strange cactus.  The children would throw things at it.  Then, one day, a 

flower bloomed on top of the cactus, The O’odham watched the flower bloom, and then it turned into a red 

fruit.  The kids would see the birds eating the fruit, and then one day, the pulp of the fruit fell to the 

ground.  The kids picked up the fruit and tasted it, ran back to the village, and showed the O’odham the 

fruit.  The O’odham came and saw the fruit on top of the cactus.  Searching for something to pull it down, 

they found a dried cactus rib and tied string to make a harvesting stick.  The ladies knocked the fruit off the 

cactus, picked it up, said a prayer, and blessed themselves with the fruit.  Thinking back about the little girl 

and how she went into the earth in the tarantula home, in she gave a gift to the O’odham. The cactus fruits, 

to make syrup, flour, and many more useful things.  The O’odham sang songs and participated in ceremo-

ny and were thankful for the rain that came and the Saguaro Cactus for its beautiful gift.    

Elizabeth Ortega  

San Xavier Culture Language Teacher  
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GREETINGS FROM THE LIBRARY 

 

 

 

 

We have been extremely busy in the library with our Elders, After School and Head Start 

programs. We continue to focus on reading and writing with grades K-2. A therapy dog 

named “Shiloh” comes into the library every two weeks so the children can read to him.  

The bookmobile from Pima County comes every 1st Wednesday of the month from 3pm-

4pm and parks in the Education compound.  Our STEM night was held for the community 

on February 28th and was awesome. Thank you to all who brought their kiddos out to en-

joy STEM night on Technology. A Shout Out to  

Pima County’s Many Nations Librarians and The Children’s Museum Staff  

for helping us make this event a success. 

MAY YOU ALL HAVE A BLESSED EASTER  

Gertrude Lopez—Learning Resource Coordinator 

Aliza Osegueda—Learning Center Aide 
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The Education Center is still accepting applications 

for the Missed Bus Program. Please remember 

that you and your child(ren) MUST have an appli-

cation on file to utilize the Missed Bus Program. If 

you are interested, call the Education Center at 

520-807-8620 to request we e-mail you an applica-

tion, or you can stop by and pick up an application. 
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San Xavier District of the  
Tohono O’odham Nation 
2018 W. San Xavier Road 
Tucson, AZ 85746 
Phone: (520) 573-4000 
Fax:     (520) 573-4089 

 


